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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
April 6, 2015
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Sue Bannon, Ted Schmidt, and Marc Waldinger; Borough Liaison Larry Auerweck.  In the audience:  Marv Cohen.
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M. 
NEW BUSINESS
Discussion of Planning Commission Training - Ms. Bannon, Mr. Schmidt and Mr. Waldinger
Mr. Waldinger said that the training was a wonderful opportunity, especially since he was new to the Planning Commission.  He said that the two seasoned professionals who taught the classes presented fundamentals along with some great new topics and ideas, and that there was a lot of good practical information given.  Mr. Waldinger said that the teachers were excellent.
Ms. Bannon said that they received a copy of the Municipal Planning Code, and asked if Planning Commission members should have a copy.  Mr. Schmidt said that he has always wanted to become more familiar with the MPC.  Mr. Craig said that a copy is always available at the Borough, and that Commission members are not required to be familiar with the Code.  He said that the Borough experts are expected to know the legalities related to the Code.  Mr. Craig noted that Borough ordinances needed to comply with the Pennsylvania Municipal Planning Code.
Ms. Bannon said that the role of the solicitor was discussed.  She said that the information could be dry, and noted that some attendees were there for continued education credits; a few elected officials attended.  Other topics discussed were:  what an effective Planning Commission looks like, working as a group, bringing on new members, access to the Comprehensive Plan, what information PC members should have, and communication with the public.  She said that the Borough Planning Commission seems to be doing all the appropriate things.

Mr. Schmidt said that he was interested in what other municipalities were doing, noting that many of those present were from larger municipalities.  He said that new copies of the Borough’s Comprehensive Plan were being printed.  Mr. Craig suggested that there was information from the classes that could benefit all of the Planning Commission members, such as guidelines for reviewing SALDO plans, and said that he would gather copies of some of the distributed documents and disseminate them to the members.
In response to a question by Mr. Craig regarding any discussion of proactive items, Ms. Bannon said that no specific areas for investigation had been suggested.  Ms. Bannon wondered what the Planning Commission should be doing if no plans were being submitted for review.  Mr. Schmidt said that he had hoped that the Bucks County Planning Commission would contribute ideas through their Municipal Economic Development Initiative.

Ms. Bannon said that the Planning Commission’s involvement in reviewing zoning variances was discussed, and that their role seemed to be a function of the size of the municipality and their process.  Mr. Craig said that communication and cooperation with zoning issues depended on requests for Planning Commission involvement from Council, noting that the Zoning Hearing Board is never involved with the Commission.

Mr. Waldinger said that conformity v. consistency was discussed, noting that consistency was not defined in the MPC.  Mr. Craig said that the last review of the Comprehensive Plan was done around five years ago, noting that it is scheduled for review every 10 years.  He noted that the Comprehensive Plan is required to be consistent with both the County Comprehensive Plan and the Zoning Ordinance.  It was reported that some municipal planning commissions submitted annual reports; Mr. Craig said he liked that idea.  Mr. Waldinger said that it had been suggested that municipalities have an official map, which would include zoning and other elements.  Mr. Craig said he thought that the Borough had an official map.  Ms. Bannon said that the adoption process for an official map had been discussed.  Mr. Schmidt said that the Borough Engineer was now working on new maps.

Mr. Schmidt said that bylaws for a planning commission were included in the Municipal Planning Code; model bylaws were provided.  He noted that bylaws are not required, and that they could be amended at any time.  He asked what use bylaws might be to the Planning Commission.  Mr. Craig said they were worth considering.  Mr. Schmidt said that bylaws could be valuable to new commission members.  Mr. Craig said he would send relevant documents to Commission members and would include the topic on the May meeting agenda.
Mr. Cohen asked about the municipal experience of the instructors.  Mr. Waldinger said that they seemed to have a wide range of experience with municipalities of various sizes.  Mr. Schmidt said that direction comes from the PA Municipal Planning Code to municipalities of all sizes.
Mr. Cohen asked when the next review of the Comprehensive was scheduled.  Mr. Craig said that a mid-assessment of the plan had been done to determine what goals had been met a few years ago, and noted that an exhaustive review was done in 1999 with the help of a planner.

Mr. Cohen asked if the Planning Commission would have any input on the proposed creek walks.  Mr. Schmidt said that the Commission should have input.  Mr. Craig suggested that the Commission could take a proactive approach.  Ms. Bannon said that she thought review of the walks by the Commission would be appropriate.  Mr. Schmidt suggested that they should consider the issue ahead of any plan review.

Parking at Steeple View

Mr. Schmidt said that he had noticed that 3 parking spaces were required for each 2-bedroom condo in the Steeple View Project.  Mr. Craig said that the Planning Commission had recommended that requirement, thinking that most units would house two people, each with a car, and that they might have a child of driving age or a guest; the issue could be re-discussed.  He clarified that the spots were not specifically assigned, with regard to this project.  Mr. Craig said that he expected that the issue would come up again.  He said that he was unsure of the separation of residential spaces in the overall plan for the parking garage and of the management of the parking.  Ms. Bannon said that the issue would need to be discussed in the future.
OLD BUSINESS – None
Mr. Auerweck reported that Council had received a copy of Yardley’s sign ordinance and that discussion of a sign ordinance was on the next Council meeting agenda.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Mr. Schmidt made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of March 2, 2015, as presented.  Mr. Waldinger seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved by the Commission. 

NEXT MEETING

The next scheduled meeting is May 4, 2015. 
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Ms. Bannon, seconded by Mr. Schmidt, the meeting was adjourned at 8:21 pm.
Respectfully submitted, 
Leslie P. Dunleavy, Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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